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Big. - Round, - Pine. Lakes dssociation

POLK COUNTY, WISCONSIN

o November 6, 1974
e

© PINE Dear Members:

: The annual meeting of the Big-Round-Pine Lakes Association was held on
June 15, 1974 at the Erveen Johnson cabin,Big Lake. The minutes of the 1973 meeting
were read and approved. The treasurer's report was also read and asccepted.

Frank #inickie reported that the signs limiting speeds on the lake channels
and the private roads have been completed. John Traun volunteered to help install
the signs in the channels between the lakes and Frank installed the signs on the
private roads. We hope this will reduce the speeds of both the boats and the cars.

Mr. Sheldon Weiss reported on the shocking of the lakes for a fish count. He
reported that Big Lake is being used as a test lake and a report of the results will
be forthcoming this fall.

Swimmer's itch was brought uo as an annoying problem on the North side of Big
Lake. John Traun suggested that the Lakes Association pay for the expense of spray-
ing that area to rid the lake of the Chiggers. Motion was made and carried that the
Association take care of the problem. Frank Winiecki appointed Erveen dJohnson to
check with Department of Natural Resources and obtain the necessary permit and equip-
ment. ( Chemicals and equipment have been bought and the spraying will be done next

summers )

Election of officers was held with the following resultss:
PRESIDENT . cissasvesnsssses Frank Winiecgf
VICE PRESIDENT....c.sss.s. Dr. Alan Stewsrt

SHCRATARY-TREASURER.+..... Joanne Johnson

Directors elected for a three year term: Present Directors still serving:
BIG LARR. . ivesimonsvnssins William Hoover BIG LAKE....Ruth Larson,
Jerry Formo
ROTHD EAKE s o5 s va s s veswensw. Nick Tedesgo ROUND IAKE..A. A. Karels,
Don Jahnke
PINE LAKE wiveerssneressss Pep Binerson PINE LAKE...Cy Brozek,

Lionel Forrest
Peg Einerson reported on the Midwinter Dinner Party which was held on Feb.19,

1974, at the Ancher Tun at Bayport. The party was a huge success, everyone had an
en joyable time, and there was a good turnout. Dr. Stewart arranged for the Barber
Shoo Quartette which provided excellent entertainment. We are hoping for another

party this coming winter.

A problem with the public access on the South shore of Pine Lake was discussed.

—..~Through the summer the area is cluttered with rubbish, beer cans etc, polluting both

e

the lake and the area. A suggestion was made to install more trash cans and also &
warning sign advising swimmers and boaters to help to keep the area clean. Mr. ¥iniecki
appointed L. Forrest to investigate it and find out what can be done.

‘ ilotion made by Frank Winiecki and seconded by Judd Olson to pay $25,00 to Sec'¥~
treasurer, Joanne Johnson because of double work involved. Motion carried.




